Minutes

KY Legislative Ethics Commission

June 12, 2018
The Kentucky Legislative Ethics Commission held its regularly scheduled meeting at 10 a.m. in Room 129, Capitol Annex, Frankfort, Kentucky.
Commissioners Present:  Chairman Anthony Wilhoit, Vice-Chair Pat Freibert, Sheldon Baugh, Anthony Goetz, Tom Jensen, and Ken Winters.
Commissioner Absent:  Elmer George and Phil Huddleston.
LEC Staff Present:  Donnita Crittenden, Roger Crittenden, Laura Hendrix, Lori Smither and John Schaaf.

Guests Present:  Michael Malone and Leslie Vose.
Chairman Wilhoit called the meeting to order. 

Chairman Wilhoit asked for approval of the minutes of the April 10, 2018 meeting.  Vice-Chair Freibert moved and Mr. Goetz seconded the motion. All were in favor.

Mr. Goetz made a motion to re-elect Anthony Wilhoit as chairman.  Vice-Chair Freibert seconded the motion.  All were in favor.

Mr. Goetz made a motion to elect Sheldon Baugh as vice-chair of the Commission.  Mr. Jensen seconded the motion.  All were in favor.

Chairman Wilhoit asked for a motion to go into executive session to discuss a complaint. Mr. Winters moved and Vice-Chair Baugh seconded the motion. All were in favor.
Chairman Wilhoit asked for a motion to come out of executive session.  Mr. Goetz moved and Mr. Jensen seconded the motion.  All were in favor.

Vice-Chair Baugh made a motion to dismiss complaint 18-LEC-01 Alex R. White v. Senator Ernie Harris because no evidence was found that an ethics violation occurred.  Mrs. Freibert seconded the motion. All were in favor.

John Schaaf introduced Laura Hendrix to the Commission. Ms. Hendrix was hired in May as the Commission’s new Counsel.
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Ms. Hendrix presented several recommendations for changes in the Code of Legislative Ethics.  Attorneys Leslie Vose and Michael Malone were also present to discuss possible changes that should be made to the Code.

Chairman Wilhoit appointed Pat Freibert, Tony Goetz, and Phil Huddleston to a subcommittee to work on the recommended changes to the Code.  
Mr. Schaaf presented the staff report.

Mr. Schaaf introduced Mark Brengelman to the Commission. He recommended the Commission hire Mr. Brengelman as the new enforcement counsel at a rate of $100 per hour for 2018.  Beginning in 2019, if the Commission approves, Mr. Brengelman’s salary will be increased to match the Executive Branch rate of $125 per hour.
Mrs. Freibert made a motion to hire Mr. Brengelman as the new Enforcement Counsel for the remainder of 2018 at a rate of $100 per hour.  Mr. Goetz seconded the motion.  All were in favor.

Ms. Hendrix informed the Commission that Candidate Alan Steiden has failed to file his Financial Disclosure Form.  The Commission agreed to issue a fine of $100.

There being no further business, Mr. Goetz made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Vice-Chair Baugh seconded the motion.  All were in favor. 
